

# TJRSUINE Sisters of Toledo TJRSUINE Fall 2023



# Ministry of Prayer and Presence

As the Ursuline Sisters were preparing for future leadership of the community and surfacing their priorities in the spring of 2022, it was important to look seriously at their present reality as a community, and what would be the primary focus or priority. After many conversations and meetings, the Ministry of Prayer and Presence became the over-arching theme of who the Ursuline Sisters now are. The importance of BEING becomes more than DOING.

In facing the reality of their existence, the Sisters are choosing to use their power of presence as a transformative gift to those they meet on a day-to-day basis. To be transformative, one uses the gifts she has been given for the greater glory of God. She develops skills of deep listening, empathy and compassion. Connecting with the emotions and stirrings of another's heart calls forth virtues of humility, patience, understanding, and hope.

The Ursuline community has suffered grief and loss after closing the Ursuline Center healthcare facility and it also shares sorrows and pain with individuals as they journey to a different reality. Prayer and presence are blessings we can give to others, and it is in the sharing that relationships deepen and connecting heart-to-heart become more important.

#### Sister Carol Kronfield

"Nearly 25 years ago, the Ohio Area Office on Aging, in conjunction with the Toledo Police Department, formed a program called Retired Senior Volunteer Patrol (R.S.V.P.). Five years ago I was asked to join the program and what a wonderful experience it has been. Two or three days a month another R.S.V.P. member and I visit senior citizens who are living alone and in need of safety checks. We look for any obvious changes in their health or living situations that require attention. Any concerns we have are reported to a police officer who, in turn, makes referrals to the Area Office on Aging. The appropriate assistance is then provided to the seniors.

"The seniors look forward to our visits. They claim we are the highlight of their day! They enjoy our smiling faces and eagerness to listen to their stories. But they are as much of a gift to us as we are to them. Between visits, I remember each client in my thoughts and prayers. They are beautiful men and women who have experienced many joys as well as hardships on their journey through life. Some have gone to Heaven to be with our Lord but they remain a blessing in my life."



# Welcome

Of the five priorities selected by our 2022 Chapter, four can be labeled as tasks that require "doing." The Ministry of Prayer and Presence is a way of "being." As our umbrella priority, its relational nature is necessary for the Sisters and Collaborators whose invitation and talents lend themselves to the necessary "doing," and yet it primarily speaks to the heart and the capability of each and every one of us. No Sister has been shy in sharing how she personally lives the Ministry of Prayer and Presence; her spirit of eagerness, excitement, and energy about it is palpable. It envelops all with whom we live and minister and who minister to us. Last October, every Sister and Associate was missioned to this ministry.

In this issue you will certainly read about: our celebration and engagement in Catholic Sisters Week and the Eucharistic Revival, our three Sisters each celebrating 65 years as members of our community, the deep spiritual legacy left by the most recent Sister who has gone home to God, the various ways of outreach in which our Associates are involved, the continuing annual celebration of the legacy of Mary Manse College, and our progress on several of the "doing" tasks we are committed to completing as time moves forward. Within each of these, we hope that you will feel the palpability of "being" through our Ministry of Prayer and Presence, live it in your own being, and pay it forward.

> Sister Sander Sherman President

## Ministry of Prayer and Presence, continued

There is a level of engagement that helps one transform a challenge or situation into something more significant and hope-filled. Connecting stretches one to be more attentive, resistant and self-emptying. Living in the present moment leads to better understanding, kindness and trust.

The power of presence calls us to be fully human, living in relationship with God. This spiritual relationship can lead to optimism and hope; can lead to trusting more deeply in Jesus and helping others to believe they are loved, cared for and in a safe environment.

The power of prayer is often underestimated yet there are many who will say that prayer does wonders, transforms hearts, changes outlooks, and gives hope. The ministry of prayer and presence is engaging in the discipline of transformation that helps to create a new way of being for ourselves and for others. This was so important to the Sisters that last fall at their Missioning Liturgy all the Ursuline Sisters and Associates were missioned to the ministry of prayer and presence for the year. This is a great reminder to all to hope in the God who loves us, trust in the Jesus who became one of us and died for us, and allow the Holy Spirit to lead and guide us in wisdom and charity.

(reference: "Becoming a Transforming Presence: Thriving in a Time of Ongoing Change" by Lynn Levo, Sister of St. Joseph, Ph.D)



# Sister Margaret Anne Carstensen

"Living at Rosary Care makes it very easy to enter into the ministry of prayer and presence. Besides being with Sisters and (lay) people all day long, I visit many of the patients and pray with them.

"Rosary Care offers Mass, Rosary, Stations of the Cross in Lent, and occasional reflections. Of course, there are my own private prayers.

"Every other month I give a program here called 'Spiritual Music with Gestures.' Once in a while, I will hop in my visitor's car and give them a pilgrimage showing them the 10 shrines on campus. Then we stop at St. Francis Chapel to pray.

"Since I have been here, I, along with helpers, have been promoting 'The Apostolate of Suffering.' I'm happy to say we have over 100 new members. My Bible Group of 42 years meets weekly, except in winter. Recently, I've been inspired to write a little poetry with a spiritual flavor like prayer. Guess my whole life now is 'Prayer and Presence' as I'm sure it is the same for many of you."

# Ursuline Jubilarians Celebrate 65 Years of God's Faithfulness





#### Sister Angela Gaietto

After graduating from Tiffin, Ohio's Calvert High School and working two years at the GE plant there as a secretary, Sister Mary Angela Gaietto realized she instead desired to teach little ones. She entered the Ursuline Convent from St. Mary's Parish in 1958, following in the footsteps of her sister, Sister Merici. Going wherever the need

was, Sister Angela taught elementary children at St. John the Baptist School, Our Lady of Perpetual Help, St. Thomas Aquinas, St. Patrick of Heatherdowns, and St. Angela Hall in Toledo, and also at St. Mary, Tiffin; St. Gerard, Lima; and St. Rose, Perrysburg. Sister Angela says at that time, it wasn't unusual for her to have up to 50 children in one classroom.

Following her long ministry in teaching, Sister Angela became part of the Development Office staff at St. Ursula Academy for six years and served her community as office assistant at the Ursuline Convent offices until her retirement. Today, Sister Angela's ministry is one of prayer and presence.

With a beautiful smile, Sister Angela says, "I am very happy with my decision to enter the Convent. I have wonderful memories teaching primary grade children. It was meant to be and I've been blessed in many ways."



### Sister Nancy Mathias

"I remember it very clearly, even after 65 years. It happened at the daily school Mass at St. Joseph School, Tiffin, Ohio where I was an eighth grader. A voice said to me, "I want you to serve me as an Ursuline nun." No one around me seemed to hear the voice. I took the call seriously, asking my grandmother to allow me to go to

Toledo and attend the Ursuline prep school at St. Ursula. I received a resounding no. I continued to carry the call in my heart. In my senior year at Calvert I told her I wanted to enter the Ursuline Convent. Her refusal was even a more adamant no. That summer I was able to get six college credits at Mary Manse College and in the Fall I began teaching second graders at St. Mary School in Tiffin. The Sisters in the school knew of my desire to become one of them. They helped me get what I needed. And on

February 2, 1959 I caught a Greyhound Bus to Toledo and became a postulant in the Ursuline Community.

"It has been a blessed journey with Christ and the Ursuline Community. It is hard to believe it has been 65 years. Christ and I have had a wonderful journey together. He has provided so many opportunities to serve Him in the Church, from teaching school in east Toledo, serving as a principal for St. Teresa School in the central city, serving on the Ursuline Leadership team and then becoming the superior of the Community, serving in the diocesan schools office, and then finally serving as a Delegate for Consecrated Life for 16 years. What an adventure Christ has given me! I have met and worked with so many wonderful people who serve the Church in numerous ways. They have inspired me and helped me to be a better person.

"I know Christ continues to call me to be His and to serve Him. He will make it known how, as we travel the years to come together.

"How blessed I am to know, love and serve my Spouse, Jesus Christ!"



### Sister Kenwyn Steger

Sister Kenwyn Steger entered the Ursuline Convent from Rosary Cathedral Parish, Toledo in 1959.

Sister Kenwyn's ministries included teaching and serving as a librarian. Her teaching assignments began at St. John the Baptist School in Point Place and continued at Rosary Cathedral, St. Agnes, Good Shepherd, St. Angela Hall,

Toledo, and at St. Joseph, Tiffin and St. Gerard, Lima. "I always enjoyed teaching," says Sister Kenwyn. "I enjoyed getting to know the kids and their parents. Now I appreciate hearing from former students."

Following graduate work at Villanova University and Bowling Green State University, Sister Kenwyn became a librarian at St. Angela Hall and continued her library work at St. Patrick of Heatherdowns, substituted at Toledo Lucas County Libraries and assisted in the library at St. Ursula Academy for many years. She also assumed care of the library at Ursuline Center and enjoyed volunteering in the ICU Waiting Room at Mercy Health - St. Anne Hospital, Toledo, where she would be available for anyone who wished to talk, visit or pray. Today, Sister Kenwyn says she enjoys her times of prayer and being present to others in many different ways.

# Sisters Share their Gifts of Prayer and Presence with Others



#### Sister Janice Ann Brown

"Being able to take the 'Nunnie Bunnies' for trips – shopping, doctor visits, etc. – is fun and helpful to the Sisters who have given their lives for so many people. Going to jail (for jail ministry) – but they let me out – is interesting and I hope helpful for the inmates. They pose some interesting questions. I have learned some new thoughts on life that I didn't even think about. I hope they enjoy the music and join in. I tell them they can 'sing, hum or even whistle.' A few are now adding drumming to the songs. They ask for prayers for their friends, relatives and needs. Again, it's interesting."

#### Sister Bernarda Breidenbach

"Within my mind and heart, prayer and presence intertwine.

- Praying the daily rosary with a resident.
- Holding a resident's hand and praying in silence.
- Leading a resident to her room so that she feels safe, secure and loved.
- Listening to residents and employees share with me what is happening in their lives, both the good and the challenges.
- Daily, I greet each person with a smile and tell him or her to have a good day. When anyone greets me, I grin, extend a thumbs up and tell that person that I am ready for another adventurous day.

"So many times we hear the celebrant ask us to 'Go and now serve the Lord.' So, let's do it!"



The ministry of prayer and presence takes many forms for Sister Margaret Manion. A Sister who is often 'on the go' serving others, Sister



Margaret says the ministry of prayer and presence means talking to God through her actions. Wherever her tasks that day may take her, Sister Margaret shares God's love by simply smiling or talking to people who look happy or sad, as well as noticing and lending a hand to people with handicaps. She is a great listener and lets people know she's praying for them by sending cards on various occasions. Recognizing that God's creatures need care as well, Sister Margaret feeds and nurtures the animals all around her.

#### Sister Ann Marie McManus

"My ministry of prayer and presence started at the beginning of my teaching career when I shared the presence of God



with the children I taught each day. As I go along in my life, I am able to minister with those that I meet, talk to, listen to, and counsel. My ministry is now continuing with the Sisters, staff, doctors, and nurses at Rosary Care where I live."

#### Sister Carol Reamer

Sister Carol Reamer steps in to lend a helping hand at her residence at Oakleaf Village in Toledo whenever she sees a need arise. Sister Carol shares her joyful spirit by welcoming new residents, chatting and laughing at the dinner table, listening to one another's stories, carrying items for others who can't carry things themselves, and helping residents get settled at the dinner table. Her kindness is often spontaneous and always appreciated.



# Women Religious Archives Collaborative

Here in Ohio, the Ursulines of Toledo, Cleveland and Cincinnati and the Ursulines of Louisville, Kentucky, and Sisters of St. Francis, Tiffin, have committed to be participants in the Women Religious Archives Collaborative.

Women Religious across the United States are engaged in strategic legacy planning that is multifaceted in scope and yet specific to the varying needs of each congregation. One such issue is the management and planning for the preservation of congregational archives.

In an effort to address this issue, 14 congregations in Ohio, Pennsylvania and Kentucky have committed to an initiative to establish a collaborative archives center in Northeast Ohio. Congregations need collaborative solutions to safeguard their histories and promote their stories of mission and charism to future generations.

The Women Religious Archives Collaborative (WRAC) was officially established as a 501(c)3 corporation registered in the State of Ohio. The Women Religious Archives Collaborative Center will serve as a permanent repository for the archives of Women Religious in Ohio and surrounding regions, as well as a dynamic space open to the public for research and programming.

The WRAC Board of Directors has purchased property adjacent to the Saint Vincent Health Campus, an area of downtown Cleveland, where the Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine have had a ministry of presence since 1865. WRAC will be located within a 12-mile radius of six colleges and universities, The Cleveland Public Library and their state-of-the-art digitization program, the Western Reserve Historical Society, and University Circle, home to several cultural facilities including the Cleveland Museum of Art and nearby neighbor, the Rock & Roll Hall of Fame Archives. The land is directly off a freeway exit and close to the airport which will provide easy access to visitors in the future.

Bostwick Design Partnership has been chosen as the architecture firm for this project.

Look for further updates in the upcoming issues of the UrsuLine and on the Ursuline Convent website, www.toledoursulines.org.

(Information was taken from the May and June 2023 WRAC newsletters)



Toledo Ursuline's current archive room



# Eucharistic Revival and Catholic Sisters Week

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), Sunday, June 19, 2022, began a three-year National Eucharistic Revival in the United States. The mission and vision of this National Eucharistic Revival overflows with hope for a life changing experience of the Holy Eucharist - especially of the Mass - in the lives of all Catholics.

This year, the Toledo diocesan-based religious communities of women each focused on Eucharistic Revival as announced by the US Catholic Bishops, in combination with Catholic Sisters Week. In March 2023, the Ursuline Sisters hosted two short presentations, "The Eucharist and The Spirituality of St. Angela Merici," interspersed with personal reflection, music, silence, and closing with Eucharistic Adoration. In addition, since the Ursuline Sisters and Associates are connected to various parishes in the Toledo Diocese, Sisters and Associates were invited to share what the Eucharist means to them in brief statements that are being published each month on the Ursuline website, www.toledoursulines.org.

The Ursuline Sisters also celebrated Catholic Sisters Week in March by collaborating with Catholic Sisters in the Toledo Diocese to sponsor the third annual Food Drive at Walt Churchill's Market in Maumee, Ohio. In addition, the Ursuline Sisters collected non-perishable food items and monetary donations at the Convent Offices for the month prior for those who could not make it to Walt Churchill's the day of the event.

The response to the Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive was overwhelming! In all, Sisters, Associates and friends of the area women religious communities collected

4,861 pounds of food and \$1,475.15 that was given to the Toledo Seagate Food Bank to benefit families in need throughout Northwest Ohio.

Sponsoring the food drive in Toledo were the Ursuline Sisters, Sisters of Notre Dame, Sisters of Mercy of Alma, Sylvania Franciscan Sisters, Tiffin Franciscan Sisters, and the Sisters of the Visitation. The collection of food items was a combined effort to serve persons in need and bring much needed awareness to the current increase in food insecurity and underlying causes, such as the COVID-19 pandemic, poverty, unemployment/underemployment, and inconsistent access to healthy food.

Also during Catholic Sisters Week, five Ursuline Sisters joined together with St. Ursula Academy students to share what it means to live life as a religious Sister. Videos of these gatherings were then posted on Facebook each day of Catholic Sisters Week.



Sisters Sandy Sherman, Margaret Manion and Donna Frey with the Ursuline Sisters' in-office food collection.



#### Sister Rita Mae Johns

"During the pandemic, I acquired a renewed appreciation of Jesus in the Holy Eucharist. I had such a longing to receive Jesus especially when watching the Mass on TV. When I was finally able to receive Holy Communion again, I could not hold back the tears. I recall that experience whenever I feel that my reception of Holy Communion is becoming routine.

"Since I retired from teaching, I have been taking Holy Communion to people, in their homes or in care facilities, who are no longer able to go to Mass. It brings me such joy to be able to do this. I consider it a special blessing when I realize that I gave someone Holy Communion for the last time before he/she went to meet Our Lord."

# **Ursuline Associates on the Move**

#### Stuffing Socks for a Worthwhile Cause

Ursuline Associates joined fellow members of the Toledo Area Associate Networking Group (TAANG) on January 28, 2023 in a project aimed at bringing much needed supplies and cheer to those standing on the corners of our community.



Associate Marcia Kolbeck, Sister Mary Jo Szpila, SND and Associate Teri Thourot joined in the TAANG sock stuffing project to benefit those who are needy in our community.

Described as a "Sock Stuffing Party," Ursuline, Notre Dame, Sylvania Franciscan, and Tiffin Franciscan Sisters and Associates gathered at Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Center in Toledo to stuff new pairs of socks that were donated by the sock company, Bombas, with small items such as granola bars, crackers, toothpaste, toothbrushes, hand sanitizers, lotion, gum, and \$5 McDonald's gift cards. These socks then could be carried in their cars to be given to those who are homeless or needy, begging on street corners. In addition, 100 pairs of stuffed socks were offered to the Labre Project at St. Ursula Academy to be distributed with their meals.

"St. Angela writes, 'Reflect that in reality you have a greater need to serve (the poor) than they have of your

service," says Deb Bercher, co-director of the Ursuline Associate program. "The Sock Project is another opportunity for all of us to serve those in need."

### Serving Up a Slice of Summer

The Ursuline Associates hosted its annual Summer Luncheon for Sisters and Associates on June 14, 2023 at the Ursuline Center. Sandwiches, veggies, fruit, and chips were served, and an all-you-can-eat ice cream sundae bar topped off the delicious meal. The Center was decorated with a flower theme and floral centerpieces were raffled off to several lucky winners.

The Summer Luncheon was a perfect opportunity for Sisters and Associates to gather in fellowship and re-connect as a community.

Those who are interested in exploring the Ursuline Associate experience are encouraged to contact the Ursuline Convent Office at 419-536-9587.

Ursuline Associate Program co-director Deb Bercher scoops up a delicious serving of ice cream at the annual Summer Luncheon for Sisters and Associates.





Sunday, October 8, 2023 Ursuline Center 4035 Indian Road, Toledo, Ohio

For more information, contact the Ursuline Convent Office at 419-536-9587.



# Sharing our Ursuline Legacy Art Sale

On October 26 and 27, the Ursuline Sisters hosted "Sharing our Ursuline Legacy Fine Art Sale." Paintings, prints made from wood blocks, pottery, hand-blown glass, wood carvings, and tapestry created by Ursuline Sisters and other well-known artists were for sale. Many who attended the sale and bought items shared with us their personal connections with the Ursuline artists. While it was difficult to part with these beautiful pieces of art and the memories surrounding them, it was meaningful to the Sisters that the art was going to those who appreciated the artist and the art's value, and would indeed keep the Ursuline legacy alive.

Although the Fine Art Sale has ended, there are still many beautiful pieces remaining for sale. A catalog of these items may be viewed at www.toledoursulines.org.



# **In Loving Memory**

#### Sister Stephanie Helfrich

Sister M. Stephanie
Helfrich, a woman of many
gifts, died at Otterbein
Sunset House on Sunday,
April 30, 2023 at the age of
88. Sister Stephanie entered
the Ursuline Convent from
St. Agnes Parish, Toledo, Ohio, in
August of 1955. She graduated from

St. Ursula Academy in 1952 and Mary Manse College in 1963.

When reflecting in 2022 on her 70 years as an Ursuline Sister, Sister Stephanie said, "I would not give up one day of my life to be any younger because of all the wonderful experiences I've had, through all my different ministries. Each offered great opportunities with God's people."

Sister Stephanie taught at St. John the Baptist, Point Place, St. Joseph, Tiffin, and at both Our Lady of Perpetual Help and Rosary Cathedral, Toledo, where she also served as principal.

After teaching, Sister Stephanie participated in and was awarded a certificate from the St. Louis University School of Divinity Institute of Religious Formation program.

In 1972, Sister Stephanie was elected Councilor on the Ursuline Leadership Team and was later re-elected to the Council for several terms. Sister Stephanie was a member of the Community's Formation Team and saw this ministry as an opportunity to assist those seeking a religious vocation and supporting their discernment by walking the journey with them. At this time she began her long-standing ministry of Spiritual Direction and Retreat work, which gave her the privilege of hearing one's life story using her gift of gentle listening. Over the course of nearly half a century, Sister Stephanie helped countless religious and lay persons deepen their walk with God.

Sister Stephanie served as Assistant Vicar and then Vicar for Religious for the Diocese of Toledo for six years. She also worked in the Business Office of the Ursuline Convent as a coordinator for health insurance and until shortly before her death, continued giving Spiritual Direction and conducting Retreats on a part-time basis.

Sister Stephanie served on the national board of the Religious Formation Conference and on the executive committee of the National Conference of Vicars for Religious. Within the Diocese of Toledo, Sister Stephanie served on the Admissions/Formation (Seminary) Board, the Liturgical Commission and the Women in Church – Priests' Council.

Sister Stephanie was preceded in death by her parents, Stephen and Dorothy (Rowe) Helfrich, and brother James (Sharon) Helfrich. She is survived by her sister-in-law Sharon Helfrich, niece Karen (Grayson) Smith, nephews Stephen Helfrich, James (Dana) Helfrich, Timothy (Deborah, deceased) Helfrich, and Jeffery (Cathy) Helfrich, her very close friend Sister Mary Alice Henkel, OSU, as well as her other Sisters and Associates of the Ursuline Community.



Ist Prize

**Linsee Ostrander Nungester (SUA '02)** 

2<sup>nd</sup> Prize

**Bridget Fallat Tucker (SUA '88)** 

3rd Prize

Jane Schmitt Rensch (SUA '47)

Thanh you to all who helped make the Cherry Blossom Festa Raffle a success!

Page 8 UrsuLine Fall 2023

# We Appreciate Our Benefactors

The Ursuline Sisters are grateful for your generous gifts which help us make a difference in the lives of so many – through Catholic education, parish and hospital ministry, and the care of our retired and infirm Sisters. This list of benefactors includes donations received by the Ursuline Convent from August 1, 2022 through July 31, 2023. If we have omitted your name inadvertently, please notify the Ursuline Convent Development Office, 4045 Indian Road, Toledo, OH 43606 or call (419) 536-9587. If you donated to St. Ursula Academy, your donation is recorded in St. Ursula Academy publications.

Dennis & Therese Addis Kathryn A. Agoston Michael & Carol Anderson John D. Anderson, Jr. Anonymous John & Sharron Apo Eric E. Baho Rose Ballard Tom Barnhiser Dr. Jan & Judith Baxter Stephen Bazeley Mary E. Beadle Alean Zeiler Bocik Paul & Teri Bockstahler Bonnie Brockert Margaret Buckler Philip & Debra Buerk Canons Regular of St. Thomas Aquinas John D. Carrigan Mary Helen Chachere Rae Ann Cherry Rose Marie Conklin Denise Conrad

Margaret Degnan Margaret Dickman Edward & Linda Doyle Ray & Christine Draghi Colette K. Egner Nancy L. Farber Christine Flynn Jami Foos William M. Fortuna Sr. Donna Frey Mr. & Mrs. James A. Frey George A. Gillig & Music **Endowment Fund** Rosemary Hartmann John F. Hayward Marlene Heringhaus Rose M. Hermes Beverly Hirzel Rosemary Hiss Patricia Hoecker Carol Hood Marvgene Huth Margaret M. Johnson Patricia I., Kalin

Molly Kelley Susan Kirwan Michael & Margaret Krasniewski Martha Lause John C. Lawton Steve & Molly LeBlanc Celia Huang Lee Pat Lora Cindy Losey Carol Imes Luscombe Dr. Laura L. Manzey Michael & Rita McAllister Daniel McHugh Martha McKee Anna Moore Marilyn Mossing Nanci Murdock Barbara Neumann-Scott Mary N. Obert Walter Palicki Gene & Mary C. Phillips Judith A. Piotrowski Angela S. Polk

Patricia Porter Doris Powell Bill & Mary Jane Pridgeon Jane Rensch Don & Nanci Riddle Maureen Rode Paul Roesner Karen Rolandelli Judith Rusin Earl Russeau Sheila Sarkisian Kate Savage Joe & Michelle Scazzero Judy Schulz Janet Schwartz Ann Scuderi Ernie & Kathy Seeman Loras & Rosemary Lehner Sieve Sisters of Notre Dame Sisters of St. Francis Foundation Wilma M. Smith Mary Sobecki

Barbara Sochocki B. J. Stevens Rick & Maria Sulewski Jean Summer Teresa Sun Bruce & Joan Tunberg Joy Turner Stanley & Nancy Turski Irene H. Utrup Kathleen Van Wey Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Verhoff Susan B. Vetter Otto & Dolores Weik Peg Weis Loretta Gallagher Wenger Orchid Wevers Ryan & Michelle Whitman Eileen A. Williams Anne Wischmeyer Catherine Witker Judith A. Witker Dorothy Zimmerman (dec.)

# In Memory Of...

PATRICIA BREZVAI AMBROSE Steve Ambrose

SUSAN J. ANDERSON Melinda A. McGill

SR. CARMENCITA ANDRES Ursula Newman

SUE BABB

Brad & Michelle Babb

SR. MARGARET ANN BABIONE Faith A. Nichpor

PAUL BARKER Tana Joy

SR. GEORGIANNA BENNER Norma K. Wang KENNY & BETTY BENORE Carol Korsmo

EMERY & MARY BIRO Jean Biro

BRAATZ, PUCCETTI & LANGENDERFER FAMILIES Theresa Langenderfer

SR. ELIZABETH MARIE BRELL Janet Ellzey

SR. ANTOINETTE COSENTINO Keith & Pamela Ewald Joanne Vartorella Jackson

SR. MARY JANE COSENTINO Keith & Pamela Ewald Joanne Vartorella Jackson SR. MARY LOU DEBAUCHE Larry & Kitty Meyers

DEAN AT MARY MANSE COLLEGE IN 1964 Betty Ann Arner

JOSEPH & CHADYNE DELL Paul & Joelle Rose

SR. MARY PATRICK DELL Paul & Joelle Rose

MARSHALL DESMOND Ann Desmond

ART & HARRIET DISTEL John & Catherine Gase

BARB DISTEL James & Diane Baker RICHARD & MARY DISTEL James & Diane Baker

SR. JOAN OF ARC DISTEL James & Diane Baker John & Catherine Gase Edward J. Kelb, Sr.

SR. ST. MARTIN DISTEL James & Diane Baker Mari-Lou Beining John & Catherine Gase

FLOY DZIENGELEWSKI Michele Scherzinger

EDINGER & OHNECK FAMILIES
Jayne Ohneck

JUDITH OST FILTER Mrs. Judith M. Filter NANCY FISCHER Edward B. Fischer

ROBERT J. FITZ Mary Ann Fitz

SR. HELEN FOOS Janet Ellzey Carole Foos

RICHARD C. GASE John & Catherine Gase

JOHN & VELMA GRIFFIN Mary Tate

WILLIAM & IRENE HEALEY
Patricia Healey

RICHARD D. HECKMAN Agnes A. Heckman

- continued on next page

# In Memory Of...

SR. STEPHANIE HELFRICH Anonymous Debbie Bercher Rosemary Boezi Vivian Bork, Henninger & Ondich Families Pauline Broadway Joan M. Connors Daniel & Rosemary Cox Jerry & Jane Dendinger Sr. Breta Gorman, RSM Shirley Haenggi James M. & Dana Helfrich Sharon Helfrich Tina Hibbs Marjory & Fred Joseph Carol Kraus Elaine Langenderfer Larry & Kitty Meyers Jim & Judy Miller John & Valerie Myers Barbara Navarro Walter Palicki Rose A. Pfleghaar Don & Nanci Riddle Renee Roscoe Catherine L. Schneider Karen Smith Chris Soto Mary Ann Steinhauser Janene Ternes Therese Thourot Dennis & Joan Tobias Carol Toney Sr. Maria Goretti Van Ausdale Royce & Nancy Wicks Judith A. Witker

DENNIS HELMIG Tana Joy

SR. JUSTINE HILL Tim & Kelly Coleman

GENE HIPP Frances G. Hipp

BISHOP JAMES R. HOFFMAN Mary H. Welsh

SR. ST. ANNE HOFFMANN Ursula Newman

SR. JEANNE MARIE HOLTZ Sr. Claudia Holtz

DR. ROBERT F. HOPKINS Frances T. Hopkins

PATRICIA R. HOWARD Barbara J. Howard SR. FLORA THERESE KELLER Jacqueline Keller

W. CAMERON KILIAN Judy Kilian

SR. MARY JO KOUDELKA Debbie Bercher Sr. Stephanie Helfrich (dec.) Sr. Mary Alice Henkel Jim & Judy Miller Margaret Sartor Janice Stickles

SR. MARY JO KOUDELKA 70TH JUBILEE Jason & Patrile Hernandez Miller Jim & Judy Miller

NICK KROCHMALNY Bonnie Krochmalny

URSULA KUHN Mireille Lambert

MARY PATRICIA LANE Barbara Lane Schira

SR. JANE CATHERINE LAUER Norma K. Wang

SR. M. CALLISTA LONG Joanne Allan

SR. MARY LOUIS Liz Law

SR. MARY ESTHER LYONS Rhanda Kranz

MAE MALONE Mary A Ohlman

ANGELA MARIE DAVIDSON MANZEY Beth-Anne Manzey Zaenger

MARY MANSE TEACHERS Sr. Rosine Sobczak, OSF/S

SR. MARY CLARENCE MATTHEWS Jane Smythe Finn

SR. MARY ALICE MCGILL Elizabeth Raker

DR. & MRS. DONALD MC GRATH Madonna McGrath

#### Sister Claudia Holtz

Sister Claudia Holtz uses her artistic skills as a way of ministering to her fellow residents at Oakleaf Village in Toledo by designing and creating attractive centerpieces for the dining room tables that all can enjoy.



REV. MARTIN J. MC MANUS Sr. Ann Marie McManus

EDWARD & DOROTHY MOHLER Bob & Joan Austin

SR. MARY CHARLES MOHLER M. Carolyn Moening

SR. JOHN FRANCIS MOORE William & Nancy Kennelly

DON MORT Tana Joy

SUE MURAWA Donna Katafias

SR. HELEN RITA MURPHY Kathleen Seitz

JAMES NAZARUK Kathy Phillips Nazaruk

HAROLD & VERONICA NEUMANN Linda Burtch

SR. MAURA O'BRIEN Kathleen Seitz

FLORENCE O'SHEA Patricia Dorfmeister

SR. KATHLEEN PADDEN Marilyn R. Jensen

SOPHIE PATERAKIS Debra A. Paterakis

SR. M. GRETCHEN PUFFENBERGER Ursula Newman

ART RAKER Elizabeth Raker FR. OMER RETHINGER Alice Watson

SR. CHARLOTTE RITA RILEY John & Sue Riley

KENNETH & LUCY SAY Mary Ellen Say

MR. & MRS. PATRICK SAYERS Christine Sayers-Mead

BOB & IRMA SCHAAL Mary F. Thomas

BERNARD J. SCHALLER, JR. Lee Anne Schaller

SR. RACHEL SEITZ Kathleen Seitz

LOUIS F. SMITH Doris Powell

SR. IMELDA SMITH Kathleen Falor

SR. M. BONAVENTURE SMITH Diane R. Bouillon Sr. Regina Smith

CAROLE A. SRODES Donna L. Kirsch

SR. MARCELLA STEIN M. Carolyn Moening

JANET TEWELL
John & Kathleen Benya
Vivian Bork, Henninger &
Ondich Families
Sandy Robinette
Kay M. Vogel
Susan Vogel Watterson

CONNIE LINDECKER TIGHE Kathleen Tighe Coriden

PATRICIA MARIE BURKHART TODD Robert Todd

MARY PAT TOTH - SUA '76 Mrs. Victoria Freer Powell

URSULINES WHO TAUGHT AT LIMA ST. GERARD SCHOOL Bill Moore

EUGENIA ANN VOGEL, MMC '55 Lucille Pattay

SR. EILEEN MARIE VOGEL Jerry & Karen Meier

THERESA WALLISER
John & Valerie Myers
Sister Maria Goretti
Van Ausdale

KATHERINE WESTMEYER WALSH Sheila Walsh

SR. MARY ESTELLE WARNEMENT Tom & Anne Hummer

MARY LAWLER WERSELL Kathleen A. Wersell

SR. FRANCIS CLARE WESTMEYER Sheila Walsh

PEGGY WHEELER Mary Wheeler

BERNETA WHELAN Joan VanAuken

- continued on next page

# In Memory Of...

SR. MARY LAWRENCE WILSON Beverly Brunner Jim & Judy Miller Janice Stickles Ariadna Reshetylo Wall Mary Wilson

SR. MARY GREGORY WINKLER Joanne Allan GERALDINE J. WOHL Liz Law

REV. RICHARD WURZEL Kate Savage

JOHN & AGNES ZEIGER James & Diane Baker

# We are grateful to the families of the deceased who remembered the Ursuline Sisters in their wills.

Paul Bishop Family Fund II of the Greater Toledo Community Foundation

Estate of Mary Jane Kukla Pfoutz, MMC '67

Brigid A. O'Malley Trust

Margaret Wiley Schlageter Trust

Sue Serke Trust, MMC '49

### In Honor Of...

2022 JUBILARIANS
Joan Cousino
Sr. Joy Gray
Joan A. Hill
Rose Hubay
Janet Klocinski
Marcia R. Kolbeck
Leo R. (Bob) & Lois Manion
Sr. Nancy Mathias
Sr. Ann Marie McManus
Don & Nanci Riddle
Therese Thourot
Stanley & Nancy Turski
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Werner

ALL THOSE WELL-EDUCATED, THINKING WOMEN! Margaret Degnan

SR. JANICE ANN BROWN Janice A. Young

SR. MARGARET ANNE CARSTENSEN Cathy Klonowski Frank & Barbara Korhumel Barbara Pawlak

MARY GERT FORRESTER Eileen Lawton

SR. DONNA FREY Tim & Kelly Coleman Mary Galvin

SR. MARY KATHERINE GARVIN JUBILEE Debbie Bercher William & Linda Berg William & Susan Cutshall Kevin & Karen David Nancy L. Farber Patricia Graff Sr. Stephanie Helfrich (dec.) Sr. Mary Alice Henkel John & Valerie Myers Joe & Michelle Scazzero

HEINL FAMILY Richard & Helen Michalek

SR. STEPHANIE HELFRICH
JUBILEE (dec.)
Debbie Bercher
Vivian Bork, Henninger &
Ondich Families
Sr. Nelda Chafitelli
Tim & Kelly Coleman
Nancy L. Farber
Rev. Thomas Helfrich, OSFS
Gretchen Kirk
John & Valerie Myers
Mike & Chrissy Rode
Joe & Michelle Scazzero
Becky Stachowiak
Jan Tewell (dec.)

SR. STEPHANIE HELFRICH 88TH BIRTHDAY (dec.) Jan Tewell (dec.)

SR. MARY ALICE HENKEL JUBILEE Debbie Bercher Mary Jo Hanson Rev. Thomas Helfrich, OSFS John & Valerie Myers Joe & Michelle Scazzero SR. CLAUDIA HOLTZ Helia M. Corral

SR. RITA MAE JOHNS John & Catherine Gase Dennis & Martha Johns

SR. MARGARET MANION
JUBILEE
Coletta Allen
Anonymous
Cathy Balik
Mari-Lou Beining
Debbie Bercher
Ev & Jane Charette
Joan M. Connors
Ray & Christine Draghi
Maryann Fishbaugh
Mary Galvin
Linda Harer
Sr. Stephanie Helfrich (dec.)

Barbara Masten James & Michelle Mello Jim & Judy Miller Susan Millonig Tootie Morrette John & Valerie Myers

Sr. Mary Alice Henkel

Mary Moran Mancini

Dennis Maas

Boo Anderson Hensien

Mary Noggle
Katherine Pfohl
Regina Rambo
Mike & Chrissy Rode
Joe & Michelle Scazzero
Suzanne E. Stapleton
John & Joyce Stengle

William E. Thees Mark & Christine Thornton Jim & Kitsie Valiton

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1953 Margaret Fischer

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1967 Linda Coleman Mary Ann Dudderar Marsha Mathews Helen Warnecke Meyer Rosemary Welter Sanders Susan M. Thompson

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1971 Margaret J. Callahan

MARY MANSE COLLEGE CLASS OF 1972 Patty Geis Cafferty Kathi Krutsch Horton Martha Lause Members of Mary Manse College Class of 1972 Mary Beth Rumer Sheila Walsh

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1973 Deborah Yenrick

SR. COLETTA MCALLISTER JUBILEE Debbie Bercher Maryann Fishbaugh Sr. Stephanie Helfrich (dec.) Sr. Mary Alice Henkel John & Valerie Myers Joe & Michelle Scazzero

HELGA MIHALEK Milan Mihalek

DIANE ROTHERS Tom Rothers

SR. SANDY SHERMAN John & Catherine Gase Jim & Judy Miller Lois A. Studer

SR. REGINA SMITH Sarah Abts Diane R. Bouillon

SR. KENWYN STEGER William & Jo Ann Hoffman Jane Steger

SR. MARY JO SZPILA Mireille Lambert

URSULINE SISTERS Linda Coleman Tom Pletz Ann Scuderi Sr. Jean Marie Wojtas, SJ

SR. MARIA GORETTI VAN AUSDALE Sarah Abts



Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Toledo, OH Permit No. 151

#### **URSULINE**

#### **FALL 2023**

The UrsuLine is published annually by the Ursuline Convent of the Sacred Heart.

phone: 419-536-9587

email: ursulines@ursulinecenter.org
website: www.toledoursulines.org
Find us on facebook:
Ursuline Sisters of Toledo

You may also read the UrsuLine online at www.toledoursulines.org

Editor: Michelle Scazzero

Editorial Staff: Sister Donna Frey, Val Myers

Please send change of address to: ursulines@ursulinecenter.org

# **Ursuline Center Library Books Find New Homes**



During May through August, new homes were found for the collection of books that had accumulated in the Ursuline Center over many years. During the month of May, Msgr. Tad Oxley from the Toledo Diocesan Offices took many books for priests and seminarians. Also, Ursuline

Sisters and Associates, faculty and staff members of St. Ursula Academy were invited to come and take whatever they could use personally and

professionally. In June, the Convent Offices engaged Kubik Fine Books Ltd. of Dayton, Ohio, which bought four boxes of books.

In July/August, the remainder of the books found their home in the library of Lourdes University, in Sylvania, Ohio, sponsored by the Sylvania Franciscan Sisters. Some books will be put out for free-taking, and other books may become part of the library. A special note of thanks to Lourdes University library personnel for their help in unboxing and sorting.

The Ursuline Convent is truly grateful to the above individuals and groups who took books, placing them into many new hands and homes.



Owen Kubik of Kubik Fine Books Ltd. and his assistant selected and packed many books for purchase that will soon find their home with new readers.